APPENDIX A

SECTION 10. LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL STUDY - LONG-TERM CARE. During the 2009-10
interim, the legislative council shall study long-term care services in the state. The study must include a
review of the department of human services' payment system and a review of the state department of
health's survey and inspection programs and processes. The legislative council shall report its findings

and recommendations, together with any legislation required to implement the recommendations, to the
sixty-second legislative assembly.



